CCS FALL MEETING

Saturday, September 16, 2017
10 am – 4 p.m.

 Travelodge Hotel
Saskatoon, SK

MINUTES
CLUBS IN ATTENDANCE:
Buffalo Narrows, Carlton Trail, Flin Flon, Hudson Bay, Ile a la Crosse, La Ronge, Lloydminster, Melfort, North Battleford, Prince Albert, Qu’Appelle Valley Nordic, Regina, Saskatoon, Sturgeon River, Swift Current
BOARD MEMBERS:
Dan Brisbin, Alison Meinert, Gloria Stang, Bruce Simms, Kary Hepworth, Geoff Wilson, Craig Francis
STAFF:
Alana Ottenbreit, Andrew Brisbin
1. Welcome & Introductions 
Dan welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Sask Ski will be meeting next weekend.  
Individuals introduced themselves.

2. Announcements
Expense form is in package.  Can be submitted at the end of the meeting.
3. Accreditation

We have 13 clubs in attendance.  Quorum was established.  
4. Adoption of Minutes – Spring General Meeting, April 29, 2017
Minutes were in the package.  Time was given to review.  
MOTION:
to adopt the minutes as circulated








Evan Davies/Dale Hjertaas








CARRIED

5. Reports

President’s Report

Dan provided an update on our 5 year plan.  The areas are aligned with Sask Sport areas. We have prioritized our plans for the upcoming years.  We are not funding constrained but volunteer constrained.  What clubs may hear is that we are reaching out looking for volunteers for various committees.  Question on if there are plans to develop the para Nordic program.  Not explicitly but we do involve them in camps and events.     

Finance Report – review and approval of 2016-17 Financial Statements and presentation of Budget for 2016-17
The audited financial statements were presented and reviewed.  We are in a good financial position at the end of 2016-17.  Surplus money part of that is money we have set aside to SWG and CWG.  Sask Sport does recommend that we have a year of funding available for us if lottery funding dries up. Question on if we should invest the money we have surplus.  We will look into this.  
MOTION:
to approve the May 31, 2016 statements








Dale Hjertaas/Valerie Barnes-Connell








CARRIED
The budget for 2017-18 was presented.  The line items were reviewed.   Question on shipping skis.  Coutts courier is an option.

MOTION:
to approve the budget for the 2017-18 season








Dave Martinuk/Matt Mazurik








CARRIED
6. 2017-18 Programs

Youth Programs

Included BR, JR and TA.  Registration kits of toques and buffs continues.  Each spring there is a competition to design the toques.  Would be nice to have a Sask designed toque done.  The fee for the kit is increasing by $1 from $7 to $8.  As Dan mentioned, we would like to get committees going.  A JR committee would be great to develop to help increase participation.  
New programs – if you want help to set up a program, contact us and we can help you out.  Would like to see programs in all clubs.  Point made that in the schools that have a JR program, budget are cut and it is hard to get funds for the program.  There is a Community Initiative Fund available to provide some funds for programs.  

Ski Development Initiatives
Poster campaign.  We always look for feedback from the clubs if they are good.  Is there positive impact because of the poster?  We do plan on running the poster again.  Because of the poster, we do get inquiries on if we can come do clinics at schools.  We do have skis but usually not enough.  If schools have skis, we can send someone out to do a clinic.  We have not taken steps to expand the equipment.  Maybe we can with the Jeux Canada Games foundation.  Suggestion on having a pool of equipment available at races for those kids that may be using old equipment.  
Suggestion on using Twitter, Facebook and Instagram as kids don’t live in a paper world.  Media was discussed and how we need to get our results to them.  Maybe we can do up something on how to do a press release.  Need to share the High Performance Facebook page.  We have discussed the social media aspect.  It is a job and this is a way to get our message out.  Maybe we can have some video as well to help promote.  
Coaching and Officials Programs

Coaching license – new initiative by CCC.  Asking that all coaches register for this.  If coaches do not they are not covered for liability insurance.  It is free and is a Zone 4 reg.  Need NCCP number.  It is necessary for all coaches that will coach over 7 hours per year.  

CRC – is requested by Sask Sport for all coaches.  This one is up to clubs to enforce.  We are looking as having this to be required to get a MAP grant.  Question on how often should be done.  We would like it done every 2 years.  If coaches have had it done already they can use that.  

CWG coaching staff – would like to have in place this year so they can work at Westerns.  We may get 2 of the 3 at the L2C level.  

Officials courses – Level 1 is now on line.  Can be done anytime.  Length of time is 1 hour +.  Level 2 course next week.  Will probably do another in NB for SWG.  Level 3 Feb 2-4.  We will cover people to take the course in Nakkertok.    We need Level 3 officials so we can run proper sanctioned Sask Cup races.  
ICC – Oct 14 in PA and Stoon.  Others will come as requested.  CC not dates set.  L2T no dates set yet but may be Spring.  T2T dryland Sept 23-25.  Have 6 in the course.  

HP coach – renewed contract with Andrew. Changed title to coordinator.  We have increased participation at out of province events.  

High Performance – Sask Cup Race Rules, High Performance Grants, Camps

Andrew made a presentation. 

Camp held in Regina and Flin Flon.  Also did other camps in Waskesiu and Rockies.  Waskesiu camp next weekend.  With the camp and clinics we expect 65 people there.  CCS Snow camps in Lake Louise in Nov.  A New years camp in Jan.  Because we have a gap between races in Dec and Jan, we will try to host a camp. Maybe Blue Mountain if in Sask.
Out of province races – AB cup 1 and 2 In Canmore Dec 2-3; AB Cup 3 and 4 Sherwood Park Dec 16-17; Westerns and Nationals.  

HP Funding – will remain the same as last year.  Application deadline will be end of November.  Westerns and Nationals funding is under review.  

Race Licenses – Bantam and younger will be $15 and $30 for midget and older.  Rationale is that we are providing more services to the skiers.  Will try to add in learning experiences to the races in the afternoon.  

Wax Protocol Low floro for Senior and younger.  Will include this on Sask Cup registration.  Will be a mandatory check box.  Will make ski shops aware of this in case they are waxing skis for races.
CWG Selection – Selection trials in late Dec 2019.  Selection of staff Dec 2018.  We are accepting input.  Criteria to be reviewed and approved at board meeting in Oct.  Job posting will be out shortly.  Age for games is 20 (98 and younger) and younger for 4 skiers and we can take one U23 (96-98) skiers.  Para Nordic is 1994 or later.  Will be an appeals process and committee. Have a contingency plan in the event of cold weather. 

Provincial Athlete rep – CCC has requested the name of a rep to work with their athlete rep.  We have selected Hanne Stadnyk.  

Calendar of Events

Reviewed calendar.  We often run into a conflict with CCC races.  Humboldt is a conflict with Westerns.  When is the CCC calendar out?  Usually not the summer.  Humboldt will check to see if Jan 28 or Jan 13 as it is open.  We should post the tentative calendar in the summer.  Question on alternate date of School Ski Championships.  It has been the same weekend as Saskaloppet before.  Would be nice to have Blue Mountain on the schedule.  Will probably have an informal race there prior to the games.
MOTION:
to approve the calendar subject to revisions up to Sept 30








Dave Martinuk/Valerie Barnes-Connell







CARRIED
Funding Programs

Reviewed grant programs.  We have an Event grant for clubs to host a special event.  We have a SDP grant for clubs hoping to establish a ski playground or some other expense in relation to their SDP or Jackrabbit program.  The Professional Services grant allows clubs to bring in an individual that can do a clinic on waxing or track setting or any other ski related clinic.  It can also be used by clubs to send individuals to coaching clinics.  We also have funding available for clubs that are hosting a Sask Cup Race or loppet that is on our calendar.  
Sask Winter Games
Reminder that NB will be hosting. XC is the second half.  Doug Sylvester is the rep for Biathlon and XC.  Dan is the TD for XC.  This year there will be para Nordic skiers at the event.  We will be contacting the clubs to get coaches and teams in place.  Would like to send full teams but usually send about 75% of our quota.  The skiers are ages 10-15.  Team size is 5.  3 senior 13-15 and 2 10-12.  Para Nordic not sure what the number and age is.  Will try to do some test events there.  Will try to get an officials course in NB later this year.
Fill policy in place.  If a district does not have enough skiers, they can be filled with skiers from another district.  

7. Other/New Business
By Law Amendment
We have a by law amendment to propose.  More of a housekeeping matter.  If we found that we had to dissolve the association.  We were asked at the Sask Sport assessment if we had this clause.  We said no so that is why we are proposing the amendment.  
MOTION:
to amend by law 35.02
35.00     Dissolution

35.02     Any assets remaining upon dissolution of Cross Country Saskatchewan and after the payment and satisfaction of its debts and liabilities shall be given to the Saskatchewan Skiing Development Foundation.








Valerie Barnes-Connell/Cindy Gill







CARRIED
Loppet Passport

We are looking for ways at getting people involved in skiing.  Years ago we had a loppet passport.  Skiers would ski at loppets and get the passport stamped.  At the end of the year we would give out prizes.  We communicated this to the clubs that have hosted loppets to get feedback.  We are going to work on this and hope to have in place this season.  We hope to have something to the clubs by the end of the month if it is a go.  
Skiers would not have to buy the passport.  A supply would be sent to the clubs that skiers can pick up.  

Program/Project Funding Options

Provided some funding options available through Sask Sport.  The National Sport Trust Fund is an option for clubs to have a project and people can donate funds and receive a tax receipt.  Dean Kleisinger at Sask Sport will help clubs set this up.  Projects for 1 – 5 years.
The Sport Legacy Fund is a longer term project and for bigger project.  People can make donations to the fund.  Once a certain threshold is met, Sask Sport will add 20% to this.  This is for projects 5 + years.

Club Facility Inventory  
An email was sent to the clubs to provide us with a description of the trails.  We made up a document of the responses received plus info from the website.  There are a number of clubs we don’t have.  We also gathered info from the Provincial parks and from Sask Trails. How would we present this.  A map would be ideal.  With the revamping of our website we may be able to do this.  Is there a way we can post the ski conditions?  Maybe it would be a link to a club Facebook page where the info is.  
Spring General Meeting – April 28 at the Saskatoon Inn.

Zone 4 registration – clubs can open their registration again.  If clubs need help setting it up, they can contact Alana or Zone 4.  Zone 4 charges a $1 fee person for registration.  CCC was covering it before but know if will be up to the clubs.  Clubs will either cover or the member will pay it.  
8. Items from the floor
Regina have bought some items for their members.  They would like to get toques for their members.  They are quite costly.  Is there any interest in CCS doing where clubs can add their logo.  Suggestion it not be a racing toque but one that people can wear everyday.  Maybe CCS can do a bulk order of toques.  
Question on communication with club members.  How would you like us to communicate with members?  Maybe we add a disclaimer on the Zone 4 registration.  Maybe easier to check with the Privacy Commissioner.  
CANSI – is anyone is interested let Bruce or Craig know.  If we have enough numbers we could run a course here.  CANSI is more technique and how to teach adults. 

9. Adjournment

Motion:
to adjourn









Dale Hjertaas
Meeting adjourned 2 pm.

.
